
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter #36 2020 
  

18 September 2020 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Pupils, 
 

Well, the school Jerusalema challenge saw various levels of dancing ability, musicality, enthusiasm and general co-ordination. 

Some staff members shone and will definitely be called on for “fronting” any future line dancing we do. Other teachers were 

less comfortable and will be encouraged to join a remedial dance class in the afternoons, a sort of “extra lessons” or GAP 

programme for teachers. The judges made a call on the best Grade, and the Grade 10‟s narrowly won, beating the Grade 

12‟s into second place. Their prize was a doughnut each on Wednesday. 

 

To view clips from their challenges, please click on their links below: 

 

GRADE 12 
 

https://web.facebook.com/watch/?v=643352919651218&extid=ZaNC00OG2KXeQf4a 

 

GRADE 11 
 

https://web.facebook.com/watch/?v=360807535089186&extid=h0J68cVDZlvZZH6u 

 

GRADE 10 
 

https://web.facebook.com/watch/?v=598222120852691&extid=INoXs3hiZ2nyW82k 

 

GRADE 9 
 

https://web.facebook.com/watch/?v=6713535628693089&extid=njqteL7i2z9DVJaz 

 

GRADE 8 
 

https://web.facebook.com/watch/?v=963924397420893&extid=eBRwBDjW8AEPCyNX 

 
MATRICS HAVE STARTED MOCK MATRIC 

 

The Matrics have started writing their Mock Matric exams, which marks the beginning of the finals for them. We are very 

grateful to the team of parents who are assisting with the invigilation of the exam. Leading this team is Mrs Heather Holtman 

who we welcome back after a year‟s break. Her son wrote Matric last year, which meant she was not able to be part of the 

invigilation in any way in 2019. 

 
CORRECT SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

A reminder that on uniform days the full and correct school uniform must be worn. The Clothing Shop is operational and 

Mrs Miller will supply any uniform items. 
 

At present we have some children who are not wearing the correct uniform, but claiming it is because they cannot afford to 

buy a new item. So just to add that the uniform shop also sells good quality second-hand clothing as well, at much lower 

prices. If your child genuinely does not have a uniform item due to family finances not allowing this; then please include that 

in a letter to the school and we will see if we are able to help with sponsoring a uniform item.  
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SIR KEN ROBINSON, PH.D. 

(passed away on 21 August 2020) 
 

I was sad to learn that the educational visionary, Sir Ken Robinson, passed away on the 21st of August 2020. He was an 

author of a number of books, but the best remembered will probably be „The Element‟. The thesis of this book was “how 

finding your passion changes everything”. I am going to include a short story from the book, which is probably the best 

remembered story by those who have read it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
CAMPS BAY HIGH SERVICE PORTFOLIO 
INTERACT CLUB – Santa’s Shoe Box 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

CAMPS BAY HIGH BOOK CLUB 
 

This week‟s attached book review is on Egg & Spoon by author Gregory Maguire 

 
THE WEEK AHEAD 

 

Monday, 21 September (Day 1)  Grade 11, 10 & 8 at school in uniform 
 

Tuesday, 22 September (Day 2)  Grade 11 & 9 at school in casuals 
 

Wednesday, 23 September (Day 3)  Grade 11, 10 & 8 at school in uniform 
 

Thursday, 24 September    National Heritage Day 

(Public holiday – School closed for the day) 
 

Friday, 25 September (Day 4)   Grade 11 & 9 at school in uniform 

 
IN CLOSING…. 

 

We are looking at the relaxation of some of the restrictions now we are at Level mOne. The DBE have said that the social 

distancing on campus will be changed to one metre, and also the 50% capacity rule will be revoked. We will wait for the 

WCED to inform us on how to proceed before we make any big changes. The other possibility is that we can resume non-

contact sport. Again, we will see how the WCED will allow non-contact sport to restart. 

 
HERITAGE DAY – Thursday 24, September 

 

“Heritage is the shared characteristics, traditions, practices and beliefs that a 

family, community or social group passes down from one generation to the 

next. Our heritage can include our natural resources, as well as our culture.” 
 

However, you choose to celebrate this Heritage Day, whether it be a hike in 

nature, a trip out of town, an outdoor activity that gets you out and about, or a 

good old South African braai; I hope you get to enjoy time with your family or 

friends, and that you have a Happy Heritage Day. 

 
Continue to take care and keep safe 

 

Warm regards 

 

 

 

David de Korte 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMPS BAY HIGH BOOK CLUB  

BOOK OF THE WEEK REVIEW 

BY MRS ANNEKE BRIGHT 

 
Egg & Spoon  – Gregory Maguire 

 
 “Ambition without direction is like milk without a cup” -   

 

Gregory Maguire, Egg & Spoon 

 

This dazzling novel is for fantasy lovers of all ages. It is a beautiful  

reminder that fairy tales are at their best when they highlight the 

precarious balance between light-hearted childhood and the  

danger and darkness that can evolve in adulthood. 
 

The story begins in a poverty stricken Russian village called Miersk.  

There you meet a young girl called Elana, she lives there with her dying mother. Her father has already 

passed away and her brother has been called to serve in the Tsar’s army, like most of the other young 

men of the village. Another tragedy struck the village as most of the young women drowned in an 

accident. 
 

During a wild storm a train is forced to stop in the impoverished village, carrying enormous wealth, 

huge quantities of food and a noble family destined to visit the Tsar. The family includes Ekaterina, a girl 
of Elana’s age. Now the fun really starts, and did I mention there is also a priceless Faberge egg on the 

train?  
 

The adventure begins when the two girls meet and their lives collide. Elana finds herself on the train 

headed to St Petersburg and Cat, nickname for Ekaterina, is stranded in Miersk. Elana discovers a 

firebird’s egg and Cat gets picked up by Baba Yaga - (witch in Russian folklore) - in her house perched 

on chicken legs. I absolutely loved the banter between Baba Yaga and her talking cat Mewster, extremely 

witty! 
 

This novel has a great life-affirming message. Baba Yaga, Mewster, Cat, Elena and Anton, a young prince 

who escaped the Tsar’s palace, travel to the North Pole 

to meet an ice dragon. The poor dragon is going 

sleepless because of humanity’s endless wants and 

wishes so his fiery breath is melting the ice. This 

folkloric metaphor emphasizes humanities greed and 

consumerism. What an important message, that we are 

slowly killing our own world with our often needless 

wants. 
 

I hope you enjoy this novel full of magic and folklore! 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TUTORING AND CARE AGENCY 
 
OUR TALENTED TUTORS/CARERS ALL FORMER 
TEACHERS AND EDUCATORS, WILL HELP PUT YOUR 
CHILD IN THE TOP TEN IN HIS/HER GRADE, AND BE 
THAT SPECIAL COMPANION THE HOURS YOU ARE 
AWAY FROM HOME. 
 
WEBSITE :www.sitters-and-aunts.co.za 
email : hello@sitters-and-aunts.co.za 

mailto:hello@sitters-and-aunts.co.za

